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Thirteen members of the public spoke during the public comments portion of the meeting. See 
the transcript of the meeting, posted on the Board’s website, for a complete report of each 
speaker’s remarks. 

The Chicago Police Department responded to the remarks of the following speakers: Jennifer 
Edwards, June Norfleet, Matt Brandon, and Joel Hamernick(see below). Also, Mr. Hamernick 
stated in an email that he spoke with Chief Robert Boik October 14 and that “he was very 
helpful.” 

The Civilian Office of Police Accountability responded to the remarks of Flora Suttle. 

The Office of the Police Board determined that the remarks made by the other speakers did not 
require a response in addition to that provided at the meeting. 
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COPA Remarks Regarding Public Comment 

Chicago Police Board Meeting 

September 17, 2020 

During the September 17, 2020 Chicago Police Board (Board) meeting Ms. Flora Suttle spoke 
regarding an investigation conducted by the Independent Police Review Authority (IPRA) into the 
2012 shooting of her son Derrick Suttle by a Chicago Police Officer. IPRA’s investigation (Log No, 
1051844) was closed without the proffer of charges related to the use of excessive force. Ms. Sykes 
stated she that she had followed “the procedure . . . to get the case reopened criminally” and expressed 
disappointment with the Civilian Office of Police Accountability’s (COPA) decision not to reopen the 
IPRA investigation.  

By correspondence dated August 25, 2019 Ms. Suttle requested that COPA reopen the prior 
investigation (closed May 25, 2013) suggesting that she had “new information and new evidence” 
that was not considered in IPRA’s investigation. Ms. Suttle’s request was received by 
correspondence dated August 25, 2019. 

Upon receiving and reviewing Ms. Suttle’s request to reopen, a COPA attorney began work with 
investigators to conduct a thorough review of the IPRA investigation. Following his examination of 
the prior investigation and the issues Ms. Suttle raised in her request, the attorney recommend that 
COPA not reopen the investigation. The COPA attorney described his findings and analyses in the 
memorandum attached as Exhibit 1. Please note that the memorandum, which is provided for the 
Board’s information, is marked “Confidential” and has not been redacted for publication. 

Having reviewed Ms. Suttle’s request, IPRA’s 2012 investigation, and the attorney’s analysis the Chief 
Administrator was unable to identify a sufficient basis to reopen the investigation at this time. Ms. 
Suttle’s request did not meet the clear requirements of MCC § 2-78-120(x), which sets forth bases for 
the Chief Administrator’s reopening of a closed investigation. In summary, COPA’s review determined 
that: 1) Ms. Suttle provided no new evidence that was not available to IPRA investigators at the time 
of the original investigation that could materially affect the results of the investigation; and, 2) Review 
of IPRA’s investigation did not indicate that the manner in which IPRA’s investigation was concluded 
resulted in a gross miscarriage of justice. 

On March 13, 2020, COPA General Counsel Kevin Connor sent Ms. Suttle the letter attached hereto 
as Exhibit 2 providing a synopsis of COPA’s review and determination to not reopen the IPRA 
investigation at this time. While COPA has had no further direct communication with Ms. Suttle since 
that time, COPA Public Information Officer, Ephraim Eaddy and General Counsel Kevin Connor are 
available to review the findings and address any additional questions Ms. Suttle may have. 








